
May 10, 2024

The Honorable TomCole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairman RankingMember
House Appropriations Committee House Appropriations Committee
H-307 The Capitol 1036 Longworth House O�ce Building
Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and RankingMember DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for East County Bus Charging Infrastructure in �scal year 2025. The entity to
receive funding for this project is the San DiegoMetropolitan Transit System located at 1255 Imperial
Avenue, Suite 1000, San Diego, CA 92101. The funding would be used to redevelopMTS’ East
County bus division to accommodate and maintain a fully zero emission bus (ZEB) �eet. The project
is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it enhances the bus �eets that serve historically
marginalized low-income and minority communities and will enable the MTS to continue providing
vital, clean, and e�cient transportation services to communities throughout San Diego County.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes authorized
by chapter 53 of title 49 of the United States Code.

I certify that I have no �nancial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate
family.

Sincerely,

Sara Jacobs
Member of Congress


